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Key findings of the research include:  

• The aggregate (all industries) gender pay gap was over 9% in 2022. This varied across 
industries with for example a 4% gap in Administration services to a 15% gap in the Media & 
Finance, and Professional Services industries. 

• The aggregate (all industries) ethnic pay gaps were about 15% for Māori versus European 
workers, 19% for Pacific-European workers, and 10% for Asian-European workers. 

• There are cumulative combined effects of gender and ethnicity on pay gaps. For example, 
compared with European men, the aggregate pay gap is 23% for Māori women, 24% for 
Pacific women, and 18% for Asian women. 

• Little progress has been made in decreasing pay gaps over time. The aggregate gender pay 
gap has dropped from 11% in 2017 to 9% in 2022. But in some industries, the gender pay gap 
increased over time including in the Healthcare, Hospitality, and Education industries. 

• Workforce composition by industry shows women and non-Europeans continue to be 
overrepresented in lower-paid industries such as Hospitality and Retail. Māori and Pacific are 
underrepresented in the two highest paying industries of Professional Services and Media & 
Finance. 

• In almost all industries the majority of the gender pay gap is “unexplained”; in other words, it 
cannot be explained by differences in measurable characteristics such as educational 
attainment.  

 
Although the report notes, little progress has been made in decreasing pay gaps over time, it does 
provide original insights to understand and formulate ways for workers, employers and policy makers, 
to compare and understand women’s employment and contributions to the economy.  

 

We met with the Chief Executive of the Institute of Directors 

On 2 August 2024, the Ministry met with Kirsten Patterson, Chief Executive of the Institute of Directors 
(IOD). This meeting was one of a series of conversations with diversity-focused governance leaders in 
the private sector aiming to strengthen our relationships and partnerships.  
 
IOD shared their experiences with running the Future Directors programme, which provides 
opportunities for people with governance potential to gain experience on a board. The Public Service 
Commission and Ministry for Women are collaborating on a public-sector focused Future Directors 
programme, which was initially established by the Ministry for Women in 2016 and relaunched last 
year. IOD also indicated that they would like to partner with the Ministry to provide governance content 
for the Leadership Learning Hub. We will continue to talk with the IOD to progress this work.  

 

Ministry’s Women in Leadership work programme to support women’s representation across 
public and private sector boards  

The Ministry has been developing a new programme of work to support women’s participation in 
governance and leadership across the public and private sectors. In addition to maintaining 50% 
women on public sector boards, the work programme also focuses on growing women’s 










